

24 Medi/September 2025

Dear Parent/Guardian

As previously announced, there will be a Welsh department trip for Year 7 pupils at Gwersyll Yr Urdd, Llangrannog in Ceredigion. This will be a 3-day residential course running from **Wednesday 14th January 2026** – **Friday 16th January 2026**.

I can now confirm that the cost of the trip (including the deposit) is £215 per pupil. This will cover transport, all meals, and activities.

Pupils will be accompanied by the Welsh department and other school staff, and all activities will be supervised by qualified residential staff. There will be some short "break" times when pupils will be less closely supervised, and as usual, there will be the highest expectations of behaviour.

Pupils are required to be in school at the usual time of 8:40 on Wednesday 14th January 2026. They will attend Form before meeting in the Junior Canteen at 09:00. The buses will arrive back at Bryntirion Comprehensive School by 15:30 on Friday 16th January 2026. Please ensure that you can make the necessary arrangements to collect your child before handing in the deposit.

The link and QR code below will take you to the online form previously mentioned. There are limited spaces available and as a result, the form will operate on a first come first served basis. When we reach capacity, the online form will close. The online form will open <u>Thursday 25th September</u> at <u>18:00</u>. Pupils who wish to attend the trip but have missed the deadline for submitting the form may speak with Miss James in room D1 to request a place on the reserve list.

<u>Please note: YGSOL GYFUN BRYNTIRION WILL NOT BE ACCEPTING ANY MONIES PRIOR TO</u> FRIDAY 26TH SEPTEMBER (The day following submission of the online form)

The permission slip and Health Form must be completed in full and returned with a **non-refundable** deposit of £50 to Miss James **before** Friday 3rd October to secure a space on the trip. Both the permission slip and Health form are attached to this letter. We accept payment by cash or cheque. All cheques should be made payable to Bryntirion Comprehensive School

The remaining balance will be due at designated times between Friday 3rd October and Friday 9th January. Specific payment dates will be communicated once your child's place on the trip has been confirmed.

School trips provide valuable opportunities for pupils to extend their learning and enjoy enriching experiences beyond the classroom. To ensure the safety and wellbeing of all participants, pupils are expected to consistently uphold the Bryntirion Way. Where a pupil's behaviour **does not** meet these expectations, **Ysgol Bryntirion reserves the right to withdraw their place on the trip.** Positive and negatives acquired can be viewed via ClassCharts Parents or ClassCharts students apps.

A *Kit List* and an *Information For Parents* letter will be issued nearer the time but if you would like to view these sooner, please visit Gwersyll Yr Urdd, Llangrannog's website at: https://www.urdd.cymru/en/residential-centres/llangrannog/about/parents-leaders/

Link and QR code to online form - https://me.wufoo.com/forms/llangrannog-2026/ Please note, the online form will open automatically for submissions on Thursday 25th September at 18:00.

Yours faithfully

Megan James

Miss M James Yr Adran Gymraeg/The Welsh Department



×	
Trip to Gwersyll Yr Urdd, Llangrannog – January 2026	
I confirm that I have read the arrangements regarding the trip to Llangrannog and give my permission fo	
my son/daughter	of Form
and teaching group	_to attend Gwersyll Yr Urdd, Llangrannog.
Parent/Guardian Signature	Date [.]